MINUTES OF THE
REGULAR MEETING
OF THE
SOUTH COFFEYVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
TOWN HALL—419 Willow
South Coffeyville, OK 74072
July 6, 2021
6:00 P.M.

1. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jerome Gnatek.

2. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Jerome Gnatek, and the prayer was led by
Wade Lamb.

3. Answering roll call was Dorothy Perkins, Vice Mayor Kenneth Vest, David Rexwinkle, and
Mayor Jerome Gnatek.

4. Citizen Comments—-Darrell Thompson wanted to thank all who were involved with the
Fireworks Show Sunday evening. He loved the fireworks.

5. Vice Mayor Kenneth Vest made the motion to approve the minutes from the June 21 and
June 30, 2021 regular meetings, and purchase orders for the Utility Fund, General Fund, Street
& Alley, Fireman’s Fund, and Meter Deposits Payable. David Rexwinkle seconded the motion.
Yes votes were made by Dorothy Perkins, Vice Mayor Kenneth Vest, David Rexwinkle, and
Mayor Jerome Gnatek.

6. There were no consideration of items to be removed from the Consent Agenda.

7. Vice Mayor Kenneth Vest made the motion to purchase a FCS Tmic in the amount of
$995.00. Dorothy Perkins seconded the motion. Yes votes were made by Dorothy Perkins, Vice
Mayor Kenneth Vest, David Rexwinkle, and Mayor Jerome Gnatek.

8. Vice Mayor Kenneth Vest made the motion to approve to hire Daniel Wilson to the
maintenance department starting at $12.50/hour per the employee handbook. David Rexwinkie
seconded the motion. Yes votes were made by Dorothy Perkins, Vice Mayor Kenneth Vest,
David Rexwinkle, and Mayor Jerome Gnatek.

9. Vice Mayor Kenneth Vest made the motion to table to act on the proposed Park, Recreation
Ordinance. David Rexwinkle seconded the motion. Yes votes were made by Dorothy Perkins,
Vice Mayor Kenneth Vest, David Rexwinkle, and Mayor Jerome Gnatek.

10. New Business--Vice Mayor Kenneth Vest asked Police Chief Wade Lamb about the OK
UTV Law? Police Chief Lamb stated he would review the entire law and get back with the
council. The Town’s current Ordinance states no UTVs in town, only golf carts in town.Council
member Dorothy Perkins asked if a building permit was needed to fill in a swimming pooi and
no, one is not required.



11. Reports from the Departments:

Report from Jerome Gnatek, Mayor --Reported he wanted to thank Mitch Lakey, Larry
Benning, Steve Soules, Matt Cooper, Mike, Angela, & Stephen Finney, Jeremy Howard, and
Josh Brand, along with the Fire Department, and all who were involved with the Fireworks Show
on Sunday. It was a very nice display. An incident did occur after the show and was being
handled.

Report from Wade Lamb, Chief of Police --Reported the 2 police vehicles were still in the
shop. He asked the council if he could advertise for officers as Officer Rivers last day will be the
12th. He also updated the council on the properties to be cleaned, and he would be on vacation
later in the month.

Report from Jim Wilson, Fire Chief --Absent.

Report from Steven Soule,Superintendent for Maintenance Department--Reported he had
attended a water audit class. He also found a company he could rent a hydrovac from locally,
and it would be cheaper than the one he was currently renting. He asked to send back the one
he had and rent the cheaper one. The council agreed.

Report from Jenifer Hanigan, Deputy Cierk --Absent.

Report from Mitch Lakey, Emergency Manager --Absent. Chief Lamb thanked the Mayor for
his help with the Fireworks Show on behalf of Mitch Lakey.

Report from Jerome Gnatek, Flood Plan Administrator--No report.

Report from David Clanin, Town’s Auditor -- Absent.

11.Vice Mayor Kenneth Vest made the motion to adjourn. David Rexwinkle seconded the
motion. Yes votes were made by Dorothy Perkins, Vice Mayor Kenneth Vest, David Rexwinkie,

and Mayor Jerome Gnatek.

The meeting concluded at 6:27 P.M.

City Clerk/Treasurer: d pm,%\



